WEST HILLS ART LEAGUE

Minutes for Meeting of May 19, 2016
Amended 9/9/16
Cindy Gilberti Presiding

This was our last meeting for the 2015-16 season.  After a summer hiatus, we’ll meet again on Thursday, September 15 for the beginning of a new season. 
Minutes for our 4/21 meeting, having been posted on line, were accepted with the proviso that anyone with corrections or additions should feel free to submit them.
Audra Zampogna submitted her Treasurer’s report, showing a current balance of $3,795.54
Coraopolis Festival – Our participation in the Coraopolis Community Day on May 14 was a great success.  The long wall was easy to hang pictures on, and at least three artists sold more than one piece each. (Doug Brown reported that, 15 minutes before closing, a customer came in and bought three paintings.)  And we have been told that there will be a venue available for us so we can repeat this event next year.  Doug Brown donated a painting to the Festival director, and WHAL donated $50 to the festival.
One thing that made sales easier was our account with Square, which meant that we could accept credit cards for payment.  With a free card reader, WHAL was immediately reimbursed and in turn could write checks for member artists.  Square is also available to individual artists at squareup.com.

Summer Workshops – While our formal meetings take a hiatus until September, activities abound for the summer.  To name a few, Frank Webb’s workshop has only two openings left.  Diane Bauman is offering a free outdoor workshop at Point State Park, Carrie Triko is offering two drawing classes at Robin Hill, and Amy Short is doing three workshops, including one in polymer clay and another in animal sculpture .  Others include Tom McNickle, Michael Walter and Gail Beem.  Details for all will be posted on the WHAL website as soon as available
We are also continuing the open studio on Wednesdays, beginning in June.  Hours are 10:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., and the venue has been moved from the Carriage House (Senior Center) to the main house – further encouragement for those who wish to paint plein air to take their gear outside on nice days. 

Artist of the Month – New member Lynette Turoczy is our May Artist of the Month on Facebook.  She’s also the first prize winner at our annual Robin Hill show.  (Welcome, Lynette!)   Members are urged to check out our Facebook page and to send in their resumes with sample art.  The goal is to feature a different artist every month during our 50th anniversary year.  Amy Short plans to re-send an email with details.
50th Anniversary – New member Debbie Tobin has agreed to head up a committee that will be planning activities for WHAL’s 50th anniversary this year.  Members are invited to share ideas on things we might do to celebrate.

North Hills Juried Art Show – WHAL member Diane Bauman will be the judge for this year’s annual regional show at the North Hills Art Center.  WHAL members are urged to enter.  Drop off dates are May 23 -28 from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  The entry fee is $9 per piece (members) and $12 for non-members, with up to three pieces maximum.  There is a 30% commission.  Pick up dates are July 5 – 9 from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.
Annual WHAL Show – The weather cooperated once again for our annual Mother’s Day juried show at Robin Hill.  Cindy said there were 88 entries, and we had to go out and buy more hangers to accommodate them.  (Moon Township paid for the extra hangers.)  There were at least two sales on the day of the reception.  Moon Parks also sponsored Greg Campagne who played guitar music for an hour during the reception, while member Jesse Selley offered more music for the rest of the afternoon.  Cindy also thanked Sarah Simmons for making the award ribbons and all the members who created giveaway bookmarks. 
Claire Hardy, the judge for our 2016 exhibit discussed her choices for awards.  She said her criteria for her selections included the quality of the work, work that was “accomplished,” work that “stood out,” and work that she’d “like to buy.”
She awarded Best of Show to Rita Wilson’s oil painting “Celebration,” saying that she loved the movement, the color and the light.  She said that even though it depicted a Middle-Eastern scene, it reminded her of New Mexico where she used to live.
First Prize went to Lynette Turcoczy for her oil painting “Piney Lake.”  Claire declared that it was “better than a photo,” “very convincing,” and projected mystery and depth in a small painting.
Claire awarded Second Prize to Keith Jones’ watercolor “Flower Shadows,” which she thought was dramatic.  She confessed to liking still lifes and found Keith’s painting very convincing with a sense of atmosphere and values plus an air of tenderness.
Third Prize went to Diane Bauman’s painting in alcohol ink “Flowers in Provence,” which was one of the paintings that sold during the reception.  Claire liked the combination of the three small paintings and thought that they were “playful,” “vibrant,” and “well presented.”
Claire’s Honorable Mentions went to:

Maryann Plump for her mixed media “Wingspan: Crossing Bridges.”  Claire thought it was a pleasing, small piece in which she saw something new every time she looked at it.
Amy Short’s terra cotta sculpture “Baboon,” which Claire thought was “so expressive, so lifelike, so convincing.”  She added that it looked like it “had a soul.”
Janine Simmons’ acrylic “Field Sentry.“  Claire thought it was very well done and said that layering made it “stronger.”  She liked the mystery of it and felt it had a convincing sense of light.
In addition to the prize winners, Claire some other paintings that she liked, including an abstract with “quiet colors” that she thought projected mystery, a landscape by Starr Hull, and paintings by Doug Brown, Vicki Froelich, Diane Harris, Fred Gorey, Cindy Gilberti and Betty Phillips.
Finally, she was delighted at the viewers’ choice of Sarah Simmons’ painting “Words I Wish I Had Known.”

Respectfully submitted

Will White












